Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by S.C. Paizes on behalf of Florida Home Improvement Services, Inc., on December 20, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
Petitioner sought a determination from the Board for the interpretation of Section 489.105(3), 489.127(1)(i), and 489.131(10), Florida Statutes, regarding qualifications or municipal county licensing and examining board members, and the effect of unqualified individuals occupying seats on such boards while disciplining state licensed contractors. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 50, No. 34, on February 19, 2024, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Boards Order was filed on March 20, 2024. The Board, at its meeting held on February 16, 2024, declined to answer the Petition for Declaratory Statement, finding that in review of the issues raised by Petitioner, Petitioner is attempting to use the Petition to determine the conduct of another person, namely the makeup of the members appointed to the Sarasota County General Contracting Licensing and Examination Board and the Sarasota County Mechanical Contractors Licensing and Examination Board.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Ackermann, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Amanda.Ackermann@myfloridalicense.com
